
Runners battle elements
at Belle Invitational

On Thursday,
September 24th, the
Vienna cross country
team traveled to rain
soaked BelleCity Park. In
a constant drizzle or
down pour throughout
the afternoon, the Eagles
persevered to place high
in team standings and
earn several medals in
races that included
runners from twenty-four
area schools.

In the boys junior high
race, Chandler Harker
returned to racing action
to take the first place
medal in a time of 8:52.
Chris Rujawitz and Bryse
Rowden also finished in
the top ten with times of
9:30 and 9:33. Other
Vienna runners' results
included: Brandon
Youngs 40th, 10:27;
Dominic Schraft 49th,
10:34; Isaac Farrow 86th,
11:13; Brent Davis 113th,
12:03;and Gerald Carroll
150th, 15:32. The boys
team finished in third
place behind Thomas
Jefferson Middle School
(Jefferson City) and Linn.

In girls junior race
Makayla James was once
again the top finisher for
the girls placing fifth in a
time of 10:36. Emily Hale
moved up to second
position on the girls team
with a 51st team finish,
12:08. Sloane Snodgrass
finished closed behind
Hale in 54th place, 12:12.
Other finishes for the girls
were: Alexis Strarostki
57th, 12:18; KyIie James
66th, 12:40; and Chrissy
Germann 87th, 13:40. The
girls finished in 9th place

in team results behind the
junior high girl division
winner Waynesville.

In the first high school
race of the day the junior
varsity boys splashed
through the course on
their way to a third place
team finish behind
Owensville and St. James.
Top finishers for the JV
was Damion Quintanilla
17th, 21:23. Other results
for the JVincluded: Vince
Hollis 27th, 22:24; Jacob
Wieberg 30th, 22:31; Ben
Lake 32nd, 22:54; Alex
Miller 36th, 23:23; and
George Vineyard 41st,
23:36.

For the high school
girls the race was a chance
to improve on season best
which every girl did
accomplish. Karleigh
Ousley lead the way with
a 17th place finish in
22:57. Dorothee Barth
finished just outside of the
medals in 23rd, 23:25.
Becca Garro took up the
charge to finish 45th,
25:39; followed closely
behind by Melanie
Wieberg 47th, 25:44.Kelly
Tappel was the fourth
runner for girls to cross
the line finishing in 51st
place, 26:00. Other results
for the girls included:
Hannah Herzing runing
to a 65th place finish,
31:22; and Joanna Chu
placing 71st, 36:09. The
girls team placed 7th
behind the winner of the
high school girls division
winner Linn.

. In the final race of the
day, the varsity boys took
up the chase early and
were able to slosh their

way to a fifth place team
finish behind the winner
Linn and Chamois,
Fatima, and Cuba.
Missing from the team
was Corey Schoene due to
an injury but two young
rmillers, freshmen Justin
Hollis (41st, 19:49) and
Jeremy Neubert (47th,
20:01) help pick up the
slack competing in their
first varsity race. Trek
Blackwell was the lone
medal winner for the boys
in 17th, 18:12. Other
results for the boys
included: Zac Schoene
34th, 19:19; Jesse
Messersmith 38th, 19:45; I

and Paul Brune 40th,
19:48. "I am proud of our I

athletes for competing
through the tough
weather conditions. Thev
will be telling stories '
about this won from years
to come," said Coach
David Martin.

The cross country ,
team will run in the St.
James Invitational on
Wednesday, September
30th and next week in the
Cuba Invitational on
October 6th.
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